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With love from the Ulrichs - Adam, Brenda, Aaron, 

Garrison, Christian, Rylan, Jackson, and Tori 
(son of Glenn Wendell Ulrich, son of Helen Mae Tingley Ulrich Goss, 

daughter of Edith Gertrude Gage Tingley and Nelson Eugene Tingley) 

 

Dear family: 
 Another year has come and gone, and we’re as busy as ever. 
 Adam’s job continues to keep him busy. He shipped Version 3 of Expression studio mid-year 
and is working on Version 4. Adam travelled again to Shanghai in July (2009) and plans to be there 

again in January 2010. At church, Adam was called to serve as elder’s quorum president in the 
springtime, which means lots of Sunday meetings, but it’s a tremendous service opportunity that 
we feel is a blessing for our family. Adam has continued to work out regularly this year and has 
been able to maintain his weight in the 180s with normal blood sugar levels now. Adam ran a 10k 
and two 5ks this year (the 10k in 53:45, and the last 5k under 25:00), and is thinking about a win-
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ter 10 miler, as well as another 10k on the 
way to a half marathon. Typical weeks 

include three weight lifting sessions a 
week and about 20 miles running. 
 Brenda has continued to exercise and 
eat healthier this year (2009). She has 
been able to keep the 20 pounds off that 

she lost over the past 18 months or so. 
She started running in August when Adam 
came back from Shanghai and ran a 5k for 
the first time ever. She is currently still 

teaching the 8 year olds in primary, but 
will be changing to the calling of primary 
chorister at the beginning of January. 
Brenda has realized the value of good 
friends and family through some experi-

ences that she had over the summer. She 
also misses Aaron more than she thought 
she would. Two years is a long time for a 
mother not to see her son. She didn’t 
realize how hard letting him go would be. 

 Aaron turned 21 in September and 
wrapped up his job at Trader Joe’s in De-
cember (2009) as he had turned in his 
mission papers several months back. He 

received his mission call in early Novem-
ber and is now at the MTC in Provo. He 
will report around January 1 (2010) to the 
New Mexico Albuquerque mission. We 
are very proud of his decision and very 

excited for him. 
 Garrison turned 16 in March and con-
tinues to play piano and guitar in his spare 
time, and started dating this year. He goes 
to every church dance that he can. He is a 

texting freak. He is 6 feet tall now, almost 
as tall as Aaron. When Aaron comes 

home from his mission in two years, it’s 
very likely that Garrison will be taller than 

Aaron! Garrison continues to really enjoy 
early morning seminary and gets himself 
up, unlike is older brother. He has also 
started really helping out around the 
house, which makes his mom very happy! 

 Christian turned 12 in October and 
became a deacon this year. He looks sharp 
in his suit and tie on Sundays! He also ad-
vanced to Boy Scouts and has earned his 

Tenderfoot Rank. He had the opportunity 
to find out all about hospital food when he 
had to have his appendix out in April. He 
enjoys playing the piano and has recently 
joined our ward choir at church. He has 

been buried in the Harry Potter Series of 
books for the past several months. 
 Rylan turned 10 in February. He 
earned his Bear in Cut Scouts and ad-
vanced to Webelos. He has decided that 

he wants to be some sort of inventor/
adventurer. He dressed up as MacGyver 
for Halloween. His new nickname is 
MacGyver because you can almost always 

count on Rylan to have anything in his 
pocket, jacket, or backpack that you might 
need. Need a band-aid? Just ask MacGy-
ver . . . I mean Rylan! 
 Jackson turns 9 in just a couple weeks 

on December 30 (2009), and in January 
(2010) will be baptized by his older 
brother, Aaron. Jackson also continues to 
play guitar and piano. He just earned his 
Wolf Rank in Cub Scouts. He really en-

joyed playing baseball this year and has 
just started his first season of basketball. 

 Tori turned 5 in April. She is cute and 
adorable, but gets into trouble cutting 

things, like her hair . . . three times this 
year! She played T-ball this year and loved 
it. She is learning to sound out letters. 
Tori has grown a bunch this year. We 
think she is going to be tall. She needs to if 

she’s going to fit in with all her tall broth-
ers! She is looking forward to getting her 
own room now that Aaron’s room is 
empty. 

 As a family, we camped, hiked, and 
traveled to Idaho and Utah at Thanksgiv-
ing, as well as California in the summer. It 
has been a memorable year for us with all 
the travel together and sending a mission-

ary out to serve the Lord. 
 If anyone is interested in writing to 
Aaron, we know he would love to get 
your letters! His current address is: 
 

  AARON JOSHUA ULRICH 
  MTC MAILBOX #254 
  NM-ALB 0104 
  2005 N 900 E 

  PROVO UT  84604-1793 
 
 We will post news and pictures on 
our family website as we get them from 
Aaron. You can find it at <http://

ulrichwarrioracademy.org>. To receive 
automatic updates, subscribe to the RSS 
feed. 
 We hope this letter finds you happy 
and healthy, and that you have a joyous 

Christmas season. 

Much love from Alice and Bill 

Schafer 
(daughter of Glenn Vincent Tingley, 

son of Nelson Eugene Tingley and Edith Gertrude Gage Tingley)  

 
Dear family: 
 Christmas greetings from the Schafers. It seems to 
come faster every year, doesn’t it? Just a few weeks ago 
we were still enjoying the fabulous display of Fall colors. 

Then came about eight inches of snow a week ago, fol-
lowed by COLD days and a few days of rain. The Fall 
colors are gone, and the snow is gone, but I am almost 
ready for Christmas, I think. Thanks to Diane and Ben, 

our decorations are up. The shopping is finished - I 
hope. While congratulating myself that things were go-
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ing along just fine, the nagging thought that something was not 
quite finished hit me. Whoops! I had forgotten about the Christ-

mas cards! It is such a joy to receive the beautiful, loving, newsy 
ones we receive from you dear ones. 
 It has been quite a year for us. Right after last Christmas, we 
had a horrible heartbreak. Our beloved 24 year old grandson, 
Tim, suddenly and unexpectedly passed away. Such a shock. 

Then in May, my energetic husband decided to cut down a tree - 
alone - at 5 p.m. on a Saturday night. He notched it to fall “that 
way,” but it fell “this way” right where he was standing!!! Result? 
To the ER and to the news that he had a fractured vertebra 

(broken back!), and a badly bruised chest. We praise the Lord 
for the healing that came over the next three months or more, 
and that now he is almost back to his old sweet, energetic self. 
He is permanently restricted from cutting down trees, getting up 
on the roof, or up on a ladder!!!! Bill and David just got back 

from a fast trip to Anaheim for the funeral of Louise, Bill’s 91 
year old sister. She is now free from the pain and the loneliness, 
and with her Savior, and with husband (Claude) and daughter 
(Ginny). 
 We keep busy with our church, two weekly Bible studies, 

volunteer work, our family, and our precious children, grandchil-
dren, and fabulous great-grandchildren. Our fourth and latest 

“great-grand” is adorable Walter Cash Hilsabeck, born Septem-
ber 28 (2009) to proud parents Daniel and Erika.  Diane is loving 
being “Grandma,” and Ben makes a swell uncle. Ben is 18 now 
and a high school senior. 
 David and Debbie keep busy with their real estate work and 

their three grandchildren. They are all doing well. Andrew and 
Shannon had a baby boy this year (2009) named Kainan. Mike 
and Amanda stay busy with Cooper and Elyse. Diane is still with 
Life Time Adoptions as facilitator. Placing unwanted babies with 

loving families is quite a ministry. Greg, her fiancé, is a wonderful 
Christian, and we all have come to love him. Our family is grow-
ing; I have to set the table for 17 now when we have a family 
dinner! 
 This time of year we celebrate Jesus Christ’s first coming to 

us - and FOR us. The way things are going, it might not be long 
before HIS SECOND COMING! Well, dear ones, our prayer for 
you is that you’re ready to meet Him and that you have a joyous 
and blessed Christmas season, and enjoy a new year filled with 
good health, good success, and God’s very special blessings. 

With thoughts at Christmas 

time from Florene Turner 
(daughter of Helen Mae Tingley Ulrich Goss, daughter of 

Edith Gertrude Gage Tingley and Nelson Eugene Tingley) 

 

 I, Florene, am retired and need more time now 
than ever before in my life. Thanks to the Lord 

God, I am happier now than I think that I ever have 
been in my marriage, and my marriage has truly 
been a happy one. I can testify that adversity can 
bring blessings because it certainly has for me. Jim 
and I had some adversity in 2009, and now we’re 

closer than ever to each other. It’s quite amazing. 
Don’t ask because the adversity is a secret! 
 Jim had successful cancer treatment early in 
2009, for which we truly thank the Lord God. I am 

not ready to “go on” without him, and so I’m very, 
very grateful that I don’t have to do that.  

From Rosemary and Chuck Kleiser 
(daughter of Richard Eugene Tingley [Sr.], son of Wilson Eugene Tingley, 

son of Nelson Eugene Tingley and Edith Gertrude Gage Tingley)  

 We wish everyone a special holiday....times are tough for everyone, and we 
need to remember - it's not the gifts we receive - it's receiving gifts of hope, 
health, and happiness....Merry Christmas!!! 
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With love and hope from Denise Grafton 
(daughter of Peggy Glenn Iris Tingley Barker, daughter of Glenn Vincent Tingley [Sr.],  

son of Nelson Eugene Tingley and Edith Gertrude Gage Tingley)  

 

Dear family: 
 I pray that the reason for this season of celebration fills your hearts, minds, and lives, with peace, love, and joy! Celebrate the 

hope that we are given by the gift that God gave us with His son, Jesus, every day, of every month, of every year, for without Him, 
there is no hope! Blessings! 

Connor Rider told his dad (Robert Rider), “Next time Isaac and Bradley (Rider-Apodaca) go to Grandpa and Grandma Rider’s in 
Oklahoma, can I go with them?” 

Dad said, “What about your brother and me? Maybe we’d like to go too.” 
Connor said, “Well Dad, I’m just trying to save you some money!” 

Submitted by Edie Rider  
(daughter of Helen Mae Tingley Ulrich Goss, daughter Edith Gertrude Gage Tingley and Nelson Eugene Tingley) 

Funnies 
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News 

Rosemary Kleiser 
(daughter of Richard Eugene Tingley [Sr.], 

son of Nelson Eugene Tingley  

and Edith Gertrude Gage Tingley) 

 
 Hi,  Just wanted to pass this on 

for Tingley Times. This is a photo of 
Christopher Nowak, my son-in-law. He is 
now in Egypt. This photo is him in front of 
a pyramid. How neat is that. He is still on 
his tour of duty, and we hope he will be 

home the end of January 2010. Continue 
to keep him in your prayers. 

Love to all from 

Betty Crowell 
(daughter of Wilson Eugene Tingley, 

son of Nelson Eugene Tingley 

and Edith Gertrude Gage Tingley) 

 
Greetings from the Great North-
west, Land of the Siskiyous: 
 Did you miss seeing my 
name listed among the wealthi-

est women in the good ole U.S. of A? I didn't see my name 

on that list either! How did they ever miss me? Do you 
suppose they were only counting money for their evalua-
tion? Pity, because I'm a lady of great riches indeed. Ex-
ample. It's cold, zero degrees, windy, and snowy outside, 

yet I'm warm and cozy sitting beside Toby in my comfy 
little home. There are many who don't have this luxury. I 
am not a lonely, unhappy person. 
 My four children are just a phone call away. I have 

wonderful grandchildren, and the love grows. I have five 
great grandsons: Jerimiah, Michael, Hunter, Trapper, and 
Brennon. One great granddaughter, Gracie, is with 
us. Thank you Tingleys for your prayers for her. She is still 

in critical condition. Continue praying for her recovery. I'm 
a great grandmother. Amazing! 
 You should see me racing through the house playing 
hide and seek. Okay, maybe I limp a bit, but we play our 
games, and opening cupboard doors is fun too. The old 
joints are rusty and painful, but limber up when we gallop 
around a bit, making me become young like them. That's 
what silly old grandmas do; at least this silly ole grandma 
does. 
 This year has gone by so swiftly. There has been ill-
ness and heartache all the more as years accumu-
late. Some dear cousins and friends who I have walked 

with through the years, either for long time or a short 
while, have gone on to their "Graduation Day" and stepped 
through the threshold, leaving this life behind and moving 
on to their reward. Saying good-bye does not get eas-

ier. Each day we are one step closer to our own 
"Graduation Day." 
 Please do this for me and for you too:  Love each 
other and make peace with anyone you may have ill feel-
ings towards. Do it now; you may not have another 
day. This is a most precious season. After all, God made 
this day (Christmas) for you and me. 
 Have a joyous Christmas and a great New Year.  
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Rosemary Kleiser 

(daughter of Richard Eugene Tingley [Sr.], son of Wilson Eugene Tingley, son of Nelson Eugene Tingley  

and Edith Gertrude Gage Tingley) 

 

 We have some wonderful news. My daughter, Erin, just found out that she is expecting 

a GIRL. She is due the first part of April, but all of her other children were born 
early...sooooo  this one could even come in March. Her husband, Christopher, is still deployed 
with the Navy and is expected home the middle of March. I hope he is home in time for the de-
livery. He went to the Persian Gulf. 
 Also, keep us in prayer. My husband, Chuck, was just laid off from work. He had hernia 

surgery two days before Thanksgiving, and the day he returned to work - he was laid off. Every-
one else is doing fine. 
   My son, Eric, just moved out on his own and is up for a promotion at work.  

 Little Curtis is now in junior high. He's not so little anymore. He's already 5' 5" and growing every week. Curtis is still in Boy 
Scouts and will continue playing baseball in the new year to come. 

My News 
by Florene Turner (daughter of Helen Mae 

Tingley Ulrich Goss, daughter of Edith Gertrude 

Gage Tingley and Nelson Eugene Tingley) 

 In addition to Tingley Times, I also 
do the same thing for Jim's family. That 

newspaper is called The Robertson 

Turner Record. I love doing this stuff. I 
have discovered that I love yard work! 
Who would have known? I am allergic to 

grass and so I never enjoyed working in 
the yard because allergic rhinitis attacks 
are unpleasant. However, we don't have 
any grass! I'm planting, transplanting, cut-
ting, trimming, sawing, working with irriga-

tion, leveling rocks - wow I'm doing stuff I 
never did before, and I LOVE IT! The 
Lord God has blessed me with neighbors. 
Karen (the neighbor to the north of me) 

and I have fun together. She takes care of 
the SunRiver Travel Club, and I do the 
publishing pieces for her. We have fun 
doing that together. We laugh and have a 
good time. Irene (the neighbor to the 

south of me) has a delightful little dog 
named Angel. Angel likes me probably 
better than anyone else except Irene. I 
don't hold a candle to Irene. Irene and 
Angel come over and Angel explores the 

house while Irene and I talk spiritual and 
political stuff. It's great! We go to each 
other's homes through our back yards to 

our back doors. In fact, I installed a door-
bell at my back door! Sometimes we play 

Chicken Foot. Pat (my neighbor to the 
southwest and across the street from me 
(directly across the street from Irene) and 
I have a sincere, sweet, relationship. It's 
always a pleasure to be together and it's 

never enough. Pat, Irene, and I established 
the 22 Club. On the 22nd of each month 
we go to Riverwalk Grill for lunch because 
we were all born on the 22nd of a month, 

and we are neighbors. Shirley (my sister-in
-law) lives over a few streets. We have 
established that we will have lunch every 
Thursday. Yesterday we had our second 
lunch, and the food and company were 

good, very good. We did something that 
Shirley had never done before. We talked 
about what we think Heaven will be like. 
 I am handling the bookkeeping end of 
Jim's and my finances. I love that too. 

We're following the Dave Ramsay plan. I 
wish I had known this plan when I married 
Jim at 19. We would be wealthy today if 
we had known that plan, instead of need-

ing money! I am homemaking! I love eve-
rything about that except house cleaning. 
How I wish that I liked house cleaning as 
much as I like yard work! 
 Jim is working 72 hours weekly selling 

cars. I can hardly believe he is 71 years 
and working 72 hours weekly. He is such 
a go-getter. We need money, and he is 

determined to work enough to get it. In 
addition to that he plays senior softball 

tournaments. He can't play league play 
anymore because he just doesn't have the 
time. He played with the Mesquite Seniors 
of Nevada in September. The team lost all 
four seeding games. Then it won the two 

playoff games and therefore won the 
championship! Before that, he played in 
some other state with the Colorado Cou-
gars. The team was sitting around after all 

the games feeling sorry because they lost 
every game (seeding and playoffs). Then a 
person arrived with the trophy and con-
gratulated them on winning the champion-
ship! 

 My daughter, Lori Rojas, is living in 
Everett, Washington, taking care of her-
self. She is working cleaning up after con-
struction (hard work). (When I was in 
senior high, my mother took me along 

with her to do this kind of work one day. I 
developed a migraine headache! It was 
way too hard for me!) Lori is in good rela-
tionship with her sons, Jesse and Tactix, 

and she and Tactix are living together. She 
is happy that she has relationship with 
both of her sons (Jesse and Tactix), her 
daughter-in-law (Valerie), and her grand-
daughter (Olyvia).  

 Jesse and Valerie (Lori’s son and 
daughter-in-law) live close to Lori. Jesse is 
working and attending school full time for 
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electronics. He is preparing for the future. His grade point is 4.0! Valerie is homemaking. A new baby girl is expected in March! 
 Tactix (Lori’s son [Daniel]) is living with Lori. They are so very happy to be together. Tactix is looking for work four times 

harder than most and taking care of Lori. Lori has been quite sick, and although she is improved, she is not yet well, and Tactix is a 
loving caretaker for her. 
 Jaden is living in Culver City, California, and working for Language Weaver. She is managing a team in Romania and a team in 
California. She is doing great. 
 Jett (Jaden’s son) is living with Jaden. The two of them are loving being together also. He is expecting to begin working as a 

production assistant this month. He is very interested in the filming industry. He worked as a production assistant in 2009 to see if 
he would like it, and he does! 

Announcements 

Rickey Eugene Tingley Weds! 
(son of Billy Eugene Tingley, son of Helen Mae Tingley Ulrich Goss, 

daughter of Edith Gertrude Gage Tingley and Nelson Eugene Tingley) 

 

 Rickey Eugene Tingley and Pamela Sharon Koziar married in Las Vegas, Nevada, in the morning of November 8, 2009. They 
arrived back in their California town of Gilroy that evening for the marriage supper at Johnny Carrino’s in Gilroy, California, for a 

scrumptious Italian supper. The supper was attended by Rick and Pam, Pam’s mother, Rick’s sister (Madison Taylor), Rick’s uncle 
(Jim Turner) and Rick’s aunt (Florene Turner). Upon leaving the restaurant, Rick and Pam were in their car, which was followed by 
Jim’s and Florene’s car with Pam’s mother, Madison,  Jim, and Florene. Because car honking is illegal in Gilroy, the following car was 
honked all through the large parking lot and through the end of the left turn out of the parking lot. Rick and Pam shared the tradi-
tional wedding cake (vanilla from Penny’s Cakes in Gilroy), also scrumptious, with the same guests. Here are two of their wedding 

pictures. 

See Pages 8-9 

for bigger pictures. 
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THINGS TO DO: 

1. Print and mail this newspaper to close relatives who do not have internet access. 

2. Send articles to the editor. The email address is on the front page. The postal address is below. 

Tingley Times 

Florene Turner, Editor 

4493 Peaceful River Drive 

Saint George, Utah 84790 

 

Alice Schaefer, Proofreader 

Descendants 

of Edith Gertrude Gage Tingley 

and Nelson Eugene Tingley 

To mail: 

Put address between lines to the right. 

Fold in half at line above. 

Put tape or seals at semi-circles below. 

Put one stamp at upper right corner. 

Mail it! 

Permission is granted for copying, distributing, and 

printing by and to all descendants 
of Edith Gertrude Gage Tingley 

and Nelson Eugene Tingley 
 

E-mail or mail articles and photos to the editor, 

Florene Turner 


